January Letter to Working Group Members

Dear Working Group colleagues,

It will doubtless seem to many of you that, after a burst of activity in the first half of 2016 and then connected with the 1 October King Ecgbert School public consultation event, work on the Dore Neighbourhood Plan has largely stalled within the seven Working Groups. The Steering Group felt it important that you understood why this impression has arisen.

It seemed clear to the Steering Group in the late summer of 2016 that an immense amount of work had gone into the then text of the Dore Neighbourhood Plan, but it was becoming difficult to advance it further until two things had happened:

1. We needed to carry out a number of consultations on our then draft to determine where change might prove necessary; and

2. We needed to get a clearer view from Sheffield City Council on both its reaction to our text and on the likely content of the new Sheffield Local Plan they were working on.
So far as the consultations are concerned, these involved general public consultations at open meetings which we held in both May and October last year and a whole series of specific consultations with interested groups (like formal residents’ associations, or those living in the proposed new Lower Dore Road Conservation Area, or Long Line residents) or with relevant bodies (like Historic England, the Peak District National Park Authority, etc). These consultations – whether by meeting or by letter - have been undertaken by Steering Group members and some Working Group members over the autumn and continue into early 2017. They are adding useful views and evidence to help us determine where our draft Neighbourhood Plan needs improvement and strengthening.

The situation with the City Council is more complicated. As you will know, in addition to ensuring that the Dore Neighbourhood Plan reflects the consensus of opinion in Dore, we are obliged to ensure that it is in general conformity with the Local Plans of our two Planning Authorities, the National Park and the City Council. The problem with the City is that it is in the midst of rewriting its Local Plan, known as the ‘Sheffield Plan’. We had been advised to expect the revised Sheffield Plan to be out for consultation in September 2016 but it was then delayed to January 2017. We can hardly ensure conformity with a new Sheffield Plan which is not yet published. Furthermore, the City’s planners are so busy on their mammoth re-write that we have had to wait to get their full comments on our draft Neighbourhood Plan. These comments eventually came towards the end of 2016 and have required much examination, thought and decision-making before we are able to decide what needs changing as a result. On top of all that, we were unexpectedly told towards the end of 2016 that the new draft Sheffield Plan would not be out for public consultation until March – yet another two months of delay.
It is the view of the Steering Group that we cannot sensibly revise some sections of the draft Dore Neighbourhood Plan until we see the new draft Sheffield Plan in March, but in the meantime we can advance other parts of our text based on comments provided by the Council’s planners and on comments received from consultations within Dore, some of which are, as I have said, still ongoing. We therefore expect to have a substantially revised text of our Plan by March but with still major questions which could arise from Sheffield’s publication of its new draft Sheffield Plan and Green Belt Review in March.
Some Working Groups (eg. the Village Centre Group) are involved in  consultation activity over the next few weeks, but greater activity will generally be necessary towards the end of March when we have a revised Dore Neighbourhood text to look at and Sheffield’s consultation documents are available.

I hope this explanation is clear for what looks like a go slow, but I can assure you that the Steering Group has been very busy and circumstances beyond our control have conspired to delay us going firm on existing drafts of our Neighbourhood Plan.
Kind regards,

Christopher Pennell

Chair of Dore Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group
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